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President’s Message 

 

 

Hello Everyone! 

hanks to all of you who 
turned out for the June 
meeting on a beautiful 

evening at Newman’s Field. I 
appreciate the compliments and help. 
There were no takers on the portable 
paint booth so I will continue to store 
it in the back of my hangar for anyone 
who might want to use it in the future. 

I will be out of town for the July 
meeting but Kevin will take charge 
and preside over the July cookout 
meeting at the Plainwell airport. You 
might want to go there on the eve of 
the 4th too and enjoy the nice 
fireworks display.  

I hope those planning to attend 
AirVenture2017 have a wonderful 
time and the rest of you enjoy the nice 
Michigan summer. 

Remember, there will be no 
meeting in August 

Have a Happy and Safe 4th of July. 

Bob Aardema, EAA Chapter 
221 President 

Bob Aardema 
President,	EAA	Chapter	221	

robert.aardema@wmich.edu 
 
 

 
Be Ready for a Big 
Bomber Week at 
AirVenture 2017! 

(click for video) 
 
 

 
 

Challenger II Aircraft for sale.  See Page 
2 for description. 

Next Meeting 

Wednesday, July 5, 2016 

6:15 PM 
Plainwell Airport 61D 
Plan to arrive by 6:15 pm and 

socialize. 

Dinner is at 6:30 pm. 
Followed by a short meeting if 
there is anything to discuss.  

 
Young Eagles, Unique Aircraft 

and More. 

 

 

3101 E. Milham 
Portage, MI 49002 

Map at www.EAA221.org 

Ron Ryan 
EAA 221 Newsletter Editor & Webmaster 

rryan@lewisreedallen.com 
Unless otherwise specified, our chapter meetings 
are the first Wednesday of the month at 7:00 p.m. 
at the Airzoo Flight Center Classroom on the 
west side of the Kalamazoo-Battle Creek 
International Airport.

T 
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Classified Ads 
 

FOR SALE: 2-3 place fiberglass over plywood boat, 
9ft. long with 7 ½ H.P. Mercury motor (formally an air 
boat).  Cover and trailer included.  $500 obo. 

 
Call Vic Schroeder @ 269-365-0397 

 
 
 

 
FOR SALE:  2004 Challenger II.  $12,500.00.  Lots 
of fun!  85 hp Rotax.  This plane causes two grown 
men to scream like kindergarteners on cupcake day!  
She climbs up like a skirt on prom night and lands 
softer than a puppy’s kiss! 
 
To return to your childhood, Call Jerry Baker at (269) 
967-1196. 
 

 
 

 

IMC Club 
 

 
 
 
Our next meeting will be Tuesday, July 11th at 
8:00 PM. 

 
Contact Andy Millin. amillin@sbcglobal.net 

 
Tuesday, July 11th, 2017 -- 8:00 PM 
WMU Parkview Campus 
Room(s) D204/205 on the Second Floor 
 

 
 
 

 
 

The Prop Blast Café, KOEB, Coldwater, 
Michigan, now open 7 days a week, 7 am to 8 

pm! 
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Dates of upcoming Chapter Gatherings 
 
July Gathering with Plainwell Pilots Association 
Wednesday, July 5, 2017 – Plainwell Airport 61D. 
Arrive by 6:15 pm and socialize 
Dinner at 6:30 pm followed by a short meeting, if there is 
anything to discuss. 
 
IMC Club Meeting 
Tuesday, July 11, 2017 at 8:00 pm. 
 
Airventure 
July 23 to July 30, Oshkosh, WI - KOSH 
 
EAA 221 Chapter Meeting 
September 6, 2017 at 7:00 pm. 
Stay on frequency for more information. 
 
 

News out of EAA HQ 
 
OSHKOSH IS COMING — YOU’VE GOTTA BE HERE 

 

Photo by Randy Dufault 

By David Leiting, EAA Lifetime 579157, Chapter Outreach Specialist 

 
June 2017 - Finally, the countdown to Oshkosh is down to days 
rather than months. For aviation enthusiasts all around the 
world, Oshkosh is the highlight of the year. As one of my 
personal mentors liked to say, “Oshkosh is literally a pure shot 
of aviation adrenaline.” 

Not only is the convention a great time to get your own personal 
shot of aviation adrenaline, but it also is a great opportunity to 
breathe new energy into your EAA chapter. With the plethora of 
activities we have planned, along with the new home of 

chapters and Young Eagles, you are sure to leave Oshkosh 
with the energy and motivation to help your chapter succeed. 

The new home for chapters and Young Eagles, known as the 
Blue Barn, will be located directly across Knapp Street from the 
Forums Plaza. On opening day, at 7:45 AM, there will be a 
ribbon cutting and all members are invited to attend. Even after 
the ribbon cutting, we hope you come back to the Blue Barn to 
enjoy the fellowship of your peers. 

Within the Blue Barn, you will find Paul Poberezny’s VW 
Bug, Red One, where you will be able to sit in the famous 
Volkswagen for a photo opportunity. In addition to the Red 
One photo opportunity, be sure to stake your claim on our 
chapter map, with pushpin windsocks provided by EAA. Along 
with dropping your pin on the map, there will be another photo 
opportunity to mark your chapter number on a large windsock 
and pose in front of the chapter map with your peers. 

Aside from the numerous photo opportunities, the Blue Barn will 
be the perfect location to listen in on an educational forum. With 
25-plus forums scheduled, you will have the chance to learn 
about growing your chapter, incorporating a nonprofit flying 
club, how to incorporate more youth programming into your 
chapter, and much more. There is sure to be a forum for 
you! Click here to search for a full listing of chapter forums.  

Aside from the Blue Barn, there are plenty of other chapter 
activities to take part in. On Wednesday morning at 9 a.m., the 
second annual chapter mass gathering photo takes place at the 
Brown Arch. On Tuesday evening from 6 to 8 p.m., the annual 
Chapter Presidents Reception will take place in the Ford 
Hangar at Boeing Plaza. 

Saturday morning will once again be the traditional Chapter 
Leaders Breakfast, where we award those chapter members 
who have gone beyond the call of chapter duty. You can sign 
up for the Chapter Leaders Breakfast here. 

Returning for the second year, chapters have an affordable 
opportunity to establish a “beachhead” at which to base their 
activities. Rather than paying by the day, a campsite is staked 
out until the convention ends. Chapters are able to purchase up 
to six campsites in advance at a flat rate in order to establish a 
chapter base of operations. Since the campsites will be staked 
out in advance, each chapter can direct its members to camp 
near this area. Visit the Chapter Camping page to sign up, but 
don’t delay — registration closes on June 30. 

New for AirVenture 2017, chapters will have the ability to use 
the Camp Scholler Chapter Pavilion. This pavilion, which is 
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located in the campground, is the former Youth Activities Center 
located directly south of the Fly Market on the west edge of Paul 
Wood’s. This location will be available for chapters to utilize 
throughout convention as a gathering space for their members. 
Reserve your slot to host a special chapter get together. 
Breakfast, lunch, and dinner time slots will be available. EAA 
will supply the griddles, grills, and a fire pit. Your chapter is 
responsible for bringing all cooking and serving utensils, food 
to serve, firewood and clean-up after the event. Click here to 
reserve your slot now. 

The final box to check before you make your trek to Oshkosh is 
to register your chapter for the Chapter Grand Champion 

Award. This coveted award is open to all chapters, and the 
winner will be announced during the Chapter Leaders 
Breakfast. Chapters will be awarded points based on the 
number of chapter members camping at the convention, the 
number of airplanes flown in by chapter members, and the 
distance traveled by the chapter to Oshkosh. Bonus points are 
awarded for the best chapter campsite setup and decorations. 
EAA Chapter 237, located in Blaine, Minnesota, took home the 
2016 Oshkosh Chapter Grand Champion Award. To register 
your chapter for the 2017 Oshkosh Chapter Grand Champion 
Award or if you have any questions, please contact me 
at dleiting@eaa.org. 

 

Editor’s Note 
 

his month’s Flyer follows a little more closely to 
the EAA.org outline for newsletters.  Accordingly, 
here is a link for the May 2017 Chapter Video 

magazine.    http://bcove.me/xfoqqr28 
 
 

 
 
 

2017 AIRVENTURE NOTAM 
 
Click Here for the NOTAM 
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Chapter 221 
www.eaa221.org 

Supporting the recreational builder/flyer with technical, social, and political news to promote flying safety and 
enjoyment: 
 
President Bob Aardema 372-1965 robert.aardema@wmich.edu 
Vice President Kevin Mazer 649-4957 kevinmazer@gmail.com 
Treasurer Dave Hull 323-2669 davhull@sbcglobal.net 
Secretary Conrad Kraft 345-1926 mo75fa@yahoo.com 
Newsletter Editor Ron Ryan 267-0496 rryan@lewisreedallen.com 

 

Vacant  

 

Bob Aardema 372-1965 robert.aardema@wmich.edu 

Terry Brokaw 279-7197 terrybrokaw@gmail.com 

 

John Amundson 731-5135 jamund1009@aol.com 

VOLUNTEER SAFETY PILOTS: 
Terry Brokaw (h) 279-7197  terrybrokaw@gmail.com 
Brian Eckstein (h) 624-6719  eckstein@net-link.net 
Barb Goodwin (h) 375-9399  b19977@chartermi.net 

(Available for Wings hours, BFRs and Flight Instruction) 
Charles Martell (h) 343-6972  cmartell@net-link.net 
Andy Millin (h) 685-1643 (w) 345-2564 amillin@sbcglobal.net 
Eric Schlanser (h) 637-3949   eschlanzer@yahoo.com 

Articles are solicited from all members.  Please contact Ron Ryan, or mail articles or news to 
rryan@lewisreedallen.com 

 



 

 

 

5585 Collingwood Ave. 
Kalamazoo, MI  49004 


